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Those present were James Kochan, David Gagnon, Richard Forrest, Frank Sprague and Eric Cousineau. 
Also present were Terry Heller the Selectboard liaison, Harbormaster Chief Hesseltine, Deputy Harbormaster Callie and Dennis Simmons Town Manager. 

The meeting was called to order at 5:11pm

Dennis called for nominations for Chair of the Waterfront Committee.

David Gagnon moved to nominate Eric Couineau as Chair of the Waterfront Committee. Voted 5-0-0
David Gagnon moved to nominate Richard Forrest as Vice Chair of the Waterfront Committee. Voted 4-0-1
David Gagnon moved to nominate James Kochan as Secretary of the Waterfront Committee. Voted 4-0-1

Dick started the meeting with a discussion on the direction of the Waterfront Committee. The Committee is an advisory committee to the Selectboard. Several projects have been presented over the years such as bathrooms on the creamery pier, a walkway between piers, and plans in the comprehensive plan which were all turned down. 

There was a discussion on why these plans failed and different approaches. Eric suggested going directly to the Selectboard and David pointed out there is a new Selectboard and Town Manager.

James recommended reviewing the past comprehensive plan and have the Committee projects match what is in there and make suggestions for the updated version that is in process. 

Terry also recommended reviewing the results from the Comprehensive Plan Survey. James expressed that the survey did not contain complete information or if it would be helpful. Terry stated the survey was well thought out and would like the results. 

Terry went on to discuss her disappointment with the votes on the plans that were ultimately turned down. Funding is a big issue and involvement with the Budget Committee and Selectboard would help overall.

There was a brief discussion on how the Budget Committee operates, they are an advisory board but if a town has a committee their votes must be on the ballot. Members are currently elected however due to low interest may be appointed. 

Frank discussed a past project from 4 or 5 years ago in which already has approvals from the Maine DOT and Railroad to allow for water and sewer that does not have an expiration. He expressed how important the Waterfront is to the town and the benefits of it. 
There was a discussion on the Creamery pier and current issues. The electric is not working properly and the space should be advertised better. Dennis was in contact with Public Works and the electric will be looked into as soon as possible. Plans will be made for advertising available spaces. 

The Harbormaster requested that the space currently rented on the recreational pier be moved to a better location. Currently it is unoccupied however the building blocks a clear view of the camera system at the Waterfront. 

There was a discussion on the unoccupied building. There are occupation requirements on the annual application that are not currently adhered by. The Town Manager will be sending a letter to the current owner for the violation and future plans. 

James suggested several actions the Committee could work on. Making a plan for advertising the creamery pier including making the limitations clear, to review the current comprehensive plan and provide input for the new one and invite the Economic Development Planner to a meeting to discuss funding opportunities. Dennis also suggested working with the Climate Action Team as some of the goals and grant funding are similar. 

Dennis reported that the Town was awarded a $15,000 submerged land grant for the boat launch entry float. Chief reported that he had a contractor lined up however needed to discuss with Public Works what needs to be built and if any permitting is needed. 

Chief reported the waterfront and harbor has been very busy this season. He has been getting regular calls for requests to park at the waterfront overnight. It is possible the lot is listed online somewhere as a location for campers. He requested a new overnight parking fee. The Committee agreed to a $20 overnight parking fee, Dennis will take it to the Selectboard for approval.

Chief then discussed the dingy tie up at the rec pier. The Committee is going to research area towns dingy only tie up fees and will discuss at the next meeting setting a fee for that use. Revenue that is put to the general fund to offset operational costs had increased 44% from the 2021 fiscal year to the 2024 fiscal year. There is also interest in long term mooring rentals however two of the three moorings are not fit for large boats. They will be upgraded to a larger block. Work will also be done in the harbor to organize the mooring field. 

James recommended a website or Facebook to make boaters aware of availability on the moorings and floats. Eric stated boaters were not likely to utilize a site if they are already familiar with the area. Terry reported that the Selectboard just approved funds for a new website and that may be the best option when it is operational.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:24pm


